
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

IN THE VILLAGE HALL, WATERHOUSE LANE, 
8PM, TUESDAY MARCH 29, 2022  

 
DOORS OPEN AT 7.30. PLEASE TRY TO COME EARLY AS 
NUMBERS ARE RESTRICTED. PLEASE WEAR A MASK TO 

PROTECT YOURSELF AND YOUR FELLOW RESIDENTS 
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WHAT IS THE KRA? 
 

THE Kingswood Residents’ Association (KRA) is a non-political, non-
commercial and voluntary organisation whose aim is the stewardship of the 
character of the village and whose formally stated objective is ‘the 
promotion of the welfare of the community through the good governance of 
the district in relation to planning, environment, safety and conservation so 
as to preserve and improve the amenities of the village’. 

The Kingswood Residents’ Association (KRA) is separate from the Kingswood 
Village Community Association (KVCA) and also separate from the individual 
private road-owning companies, KHCL and KNECL, and other individual road 
associations, which have their own aims and objectives. 

The KRA works closely with Reigate and Banstead Borough Council (R&BBC) 
through its borough councillors and also with our local county councillor on 
matters governed by Surrey County Council (SCC). 

The KRA aims to work for the community as a whole, and so all Kingswood 
residents are welcome to attend our Annual General Meeting. Only 
members can vote on formal association business and propose a resolution 
to be voted on at the AGM. 

For details of how to join the KRA, please turn to the back page of this report.  

 

 

PLEASE NOTE:  
Any member wishing to propose a resolution to be considered 
at the AGM must give no less than seven days’ notice to the 
Minutes Secretary, either by e-mail at kraagm22@gmail.com  
marked ‘Resolution’ or by post to: Verdala, The Glade, 
Kingswood KT20 6JE, to arrive no later than Monday, March 21 
2022. The same notice is required for any nominations for KRA 
officers or committee members. Only members of the KRA can 
vote on formal association business or propose a resolution to 
be voted on at the AGM. 

mailto:kraagm22@gmail.com
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WHO ARE WE? 
 AS OF December 31, 2021, the Honorary Officers and committee members of 
the KRA were as follows: 
 

KRA HONORARY OFFICERS: 

CHAIR VALERIE EVANS 07803 260499 
VICE-CHAIR JANINE CONNICK  01737 830006 
TREASURER ADRIENNE LIGHT             01737 832133 
SECRETARY (MINUTES/PUBLICITY) ALISTAIR SINCLAIR 07751 202646 
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY DAVE SAUNDERS 01737 350718 
PLANNING (SOUTH) JOHN LANG 01737 832105 
PLANNING (NORTH) KEITH DENYER 01737 830961 
PLANNING STRATEGY JUSTUS VAN DER SPUY 07785 290651 
ROADS AND TRANSPORT MIKE GIBSON 01737 351682 

 
KRA COMMITTEE MEMBERS AND THE ROADS THEY SERVE: 

ALCOCKS LANE TOM CORRIGAN 01737 373253 
BEECH DRIVE, BEARS DEN ANDREW WINYARD 07809 600570 
BIRCH GROVE AMANDA SMITH 01737 833630 
THE CHASE STEPHEN GALE-BATTEN 01737 831282 
COPLEIGH DRIVE DAVE SAUNDERS 01737 350718 
COPT HILL LANE (EAST) DAVID FLOYD 07776 437436 
COPT HILL LANE (WEST) BERYL/DUNCAN OSBORNE* 01737 360766 
DORIC DRIVE BARRY MILES 01737 358189 
EYHURST CLOSE RAJAN KAPOOR 07850 936245 
EYHURST PARK JOHN CURTIS* 07752 188442 
FOREST DRIVE SUZANNE PALMER 01737 833533 
FURZE HILL ANDREW GREY 07788 664464 
THE GLADE (EAST) ALISTAIR SINCLAIR 07751 202646 
THE GLADE (WEST) JUSTUS VAN DER SPUY 07785 290651 
GLEDHOW WOOD, LILLEY DRIVE RICHARD LEWIS 01737 832984 
HAMILTON PLACE JANINE CONNICK 01737 830006 
SANDY LANE DES CAMBLIN 01737 833823 
ST. MONICA’S ROAD CHANTAL COX 07957 810771 
WATERHOUSE LANE (A217-QUARRY CORNER) MIKE GIBSON 01737 351682 
WATERHOUSE LANE (VILLAGE HALL-STATION) VACANCY   
THE WARREN, WOODLAND WAY (SOUTH) ADRIENNE LIGHT 01737 832133 
WARREN DRIVE JOHN LANG 01737 832105 
WOODLAND WAY (NORTH) SAPNA DHAMI 07740 923069 
WARREN LODGE DRIVE ARASH SHABABI 07973 758283 
   
COUNCILLORS AND THE ROADS THEY REPRESENT 

WATERHOUSE LANE (EAST OF STATION) CAROLINE NEAME 07767 782473 
KINGSWOOD WARREN PARK SIMON PARNALL 01737 830888 

 
*INDICATES ROAD REPRESENTATIVES WHO ARE NOT ON THE COMMITTEE. 

ROAD REPRESENTATIVES ALSO COVER ROADS BRANCHING OFF THEIR PRIMARY ROADS, UNLESS OTHERWISE 
STATED. 
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CHAIR’S REPORT 

VALERIE EVANS 

AFTER TWO years of virtual communication, we will be 
delighted to welcome you in person to our Annual General 
Meeting. We have some excellent speakers lined up and it 
will be an opportunity for us to update you on the activities 
the KRA has undertaken since we last met. 

KINGSWOOD SAFETY NET – During March 2020, with the 
onset of Covid lockdowns, the KRA and the Kingswood 
Village Community Association (KVCA) jointly set up the 

Kingswood Safety Net (KSN) to assist residents with delivery of groceries and prescription 
collections, or just to provide a friendly voice on the phone. This was much appreciated 
and brought the village together through over 90 volunteers and local road groups. The 
volunteers and infrastructure remain ready, should the need arise again.  

The KRA has completed several projects aimed at enhancing our village. These have been 
made possible only through the generous contributions from Reigate & Banstead Borough 
Council (R&BBC) via the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) and grants. Our sincere 
thanks to R&BBC for funding and to the KRA team for co-ordinating these projects: 

- Tree planting: by Spring this year a total of 26 new trees will have been planted in 
Waterhouse Lane, from the Village Hall towards the A217 to enhance the approach. 

- Kingswood village gateway signs: three new ‘Welcome to Kingswood’ signs have 
been installed on Waterhouse Lane, Outwood Lane and Bonsor Drive.  

- Kingswood village website upgrade: with a grant from R&BBC and assistance from 
our local councillors, we have updated the website to accommodate mobile devices. 

POPPY APPEAL - Through the generosity of residents and businesses, we raised over 
£3,000 for the Royal British Legion during the KRA’s poppy appeals in 2020 and 2021. 

LITTER PICKERS - the KRA contributed £200 towards the purchase of gloves and 
equipment and several KRA committee members are active participants.  

STATION SITE DEVELOPMENT - In March 2021 a planning application for 28 flats and a 
Co-op store was submitted to R&BBC. The KRA held meetings with the developer and the 
Co-op to register our concerns. We considered it important that residents’ views should 
also be sought, so the KRA sent a flyer to every home to provide a link to the planning 
portal for residents to record their own comments. 245 comments were submitted (218 
objections and 26 in support). In September 2021, the KRA received notification from 
R&BBC that the planning application had been withdrawn in favour of a previously 
approved application for 18 houses which the KRA had supported. Our thanks to Keith 
Denyer of the KRA and to all residents who registered their views to achieve this result. 

INSPIRED VILLAGES RETIREMENT VILLAGE - In September 2020, the Inspired 
Villages (IV) planning application for the redevelopment of the Legal & General site was 
approved by R&BBC. This application was fully supported by the KRA, who had negotiated 
with IV over 18 months to address successfully the concerns of both residents and the 
KRA itself. As part of these negotiations, the KRA secured with L&G, a legally binding 
covenant to prevent, in perpetuity, further development of the open-space land. The KRA 
has recently met with IV and L&G and a further update is expected imminently.  
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RETHINKING KRA STRATEGY - Covid-19 restrictions provided the committee time for 
some introspection to consider what the KRA currently does and if its activities can be 
improved. After initial investigation, the committee has endorsed the setting-up of a 
Strategy Working Group (SWG) to analyse its current activities and to make 
recommendations. 

- The SWG will consider whether the KRA’s current remit remains relevant to future 
demands and if additional services should be considered.  

- We will consider the organisation structure to best deliver our services. 

- A questionnaire will be sent to all residents this summer to seek your views on the 
KRA, as we welcome your opinions.  

HON. OFFICER FOR PLANNING, JOHN LANG - It is with considerable regret that we 
announce John Lang’s retirement from the KRA committee and as KRA Planning Officer. 
John became a member of the KRA shortly after moving into Kingswood in 1979 and in the 
year 2000 joined the KRA’s committee on planning, becoming its Chair in 2008. John also 
represented the KRA as a member of the Banstead Federation of Residents Associations.  
Planning Officer (North) Keith Denyer is seeking to retire when a replacement is found. 

KRA CHAIR – In January 2022 I advised the committee that I would be standing down as 
Chair at the AGM. I am delighted to advise that David Floyd has offered to become my 
successor. David has been a committee member for 12 years and has previously served 
as the KRA’s Honorary Secretary. As a member of the current Strategy Working Group, he 
is ideally placed to steer the KRA through what is going to be a very important period. 

We very much hope to meet many of you at the KRA AGM 2022. In the meantime, please 
continue to be vigilant, and keep safe.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

AGENDA 
  

1. Introductions (officers). 

2. Approval of 2021 AGM minutes. 

3. Annual report of the Chair: Valerie Evans. 

4. Treasurer’s report: Adrienne Light. 

5. Re-election of auditor David Buckley.  

6. Election of the KRA officers and committee.  

7. Councillors’ update:  

Rebecca Paul (Surrey County Council). 

Simon Parnall, Caroline Neame and Tim Archer (R&BBC). 

8. Invited Speakers: 
 

i) Inspector Alex Maguire, Borough Commander, Surrey Police. 

 ii)  Andrew Marsh, GP Liaison Manager, Private Care, The Royal 
Marsden NHS Trust. 

 iii)  Lucy Shea, Clerk to the Banstead Commons Conservators.  

9. Any Other Business. 
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  ELECTION OF OFFICERS & COMMITTEE 
  THE AGM is asked to vote for the election/re-election of its Honorary Officers and 
   committee members as listed below. This list was correct at date of publication. 

 
KRA HONORARY OFFICERS: 

CHAIR  DAVID FLOYD 

VICE-CHAIR  JUSTUS VAN DER SPUY  
TREASURER  ADRIENNE LIGHT 

SECRETARY  VACANCY 

SECRETARY (MINUTES/PUBLICITY)  ALISTAIR SINCLAIR 

MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY 
PLANNING (SOUTH) 

 DAVE SAUNDERS 
VACANCY 

PLANNING (NORTH)  KEITH DENYER* 

ROADS AND TRANSPORT  MIKE GIBSON 

 
 

KRA COMMITTEE MEMBERS AND THE ROADS THEY SERVE: 

ALCOCKS LANE  TOM CORRIGAN 

BEECH DRIVE, BEARS DEN  ANDREW WINYARD 

BIRCH GROVE  AMANDA SMITH 

THE CHASE  STEPHEN GALE-BATTEN 

COPLEIGH DRIVE  DAVE SAUNDERS 

COPT HILL LANE (EAST)  DAVID FLOYD 

COPT HILL LANE (WEST)  BERYL/DUNCAN OSBORNE** 

DORIC DRIVE  BARRY MILES 

EYHURST CLO  RAJAN KAPOOR 

EYHURST PARK  JOHN CURTIS** 

FOREST DRIVE  SUZANNE PALMER 

FURZE HILL  ANDREW GREY 

THE GLADE (EAST)  ALISTAIR SINCLAIR 

THE GLADE (WEST)  JUSTUS VAN DER SPUY 

GLEDHOW WOOD, LILLEY DRIVE  RICHARD LEWIS 

HAMILTON PLACE  JANINE CONNICK 

SANDY LANE  DES CAMBLIN 

ST. MONICA’S ROAD  CHANTAL COX 

WATERHOUSE LANE (A217-QUARRY CORNER)  MIKE GIBSON 

WATERHOUSE LANE (VILLAGE HALL-STATION)  VALERIE EVANS 

THE WARREN, WOODLAND WAY (SOUTH)  ADRIENNE LIGHT 

WARREN DRIVE  ADRIENNE LIGHT 

WOODLAND WAY (NORTH)  SAPNA DHAMI 
WARREN LODGE DRIVE  ARASH SHABABI 
 

COUNCILLORS AND THE ROADS THEY REPRESENT 

WATERHOUSE LANE (EAST OF STATION)  CAROLINE NEAME 

KINGSWOOD WARREN PARK  SIMON PARNALL 

 
* KEITH DENYER IS LOOKING TO RETIRE AS SOON AS A REPLACEMENT CAN BE FOUND. 

     **INDICATES ROAD REPRESENTATIVES WHO ARE NOT ON THE COMMITTEE. 
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PLANNING 
 

JOHN LANG  
(KINGSWOOD SOUTH)  

& KEITH DENYER 
(KINGSWOOD NORTH) 

 

 

GENERALLY, approval or refusal of planning applications by Reigate and 
Banstead Borough Council has slowed down due to ongoing Covid conditions. 
Likewise, appeals to the Inspectorate can now take six months or more. The 
start of work on the approved Continuing Care Retirement Community at the 
L&G site has been delayed due to Covid and uncertainties as to when market 
conditions will return to normal. This information was provided by L&G Capital 
at a meeting on February 1. Another meeting is planned before our AGM.  

The planning application for 28 flats and a shop retail unit in the Kingswood 
station yard has been withdrawn and the developer appears to be reverting to 
its earlier application for 18 dwellings without any shop. More details on 
planning applications can be found under the Kingswood Planning page on the 
KRA section of the village website www.kingswoodvillage.org 

The Government’s proposed planning reforms are expected soon. These were 
due to go before Parliament last year but have been delayed - this in 
conjunction with a change in Housing Secretary. The intent was, and 
presumably still is, to speed up the planning process and housing numbers 
among other things. A Surrey ‘Area of Natural Beauty’ Boundary Review is in 
progress, but submissions of views closed at the end of January.  

Along with 12 other local residents’ associations, we continue to work together 
as the Banstead and District Federation of Residents’ Associations, meeting 
some four times a year on matters of wider concern, such as national and 
regional planning policy, borough-wide amenities and the protection of Green 
Belt land. One of the subjects of concern has been the ongoing finance and 
existence of the Banstead Commons Conservators. Having lost funding from 
the EU, RBBC has recently committed to funding for at least another year. Your 
representative from the KRA on the Banstead Federation remains Barry Miles 
for the coming year (https://www.kingswoodvillage.org/contacts/barry-miles/). 

  

  

http://www.kingswoodvillage.org/
https://www.kingswoodvillage.org/contacts/barry-miles/
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PLANNING STRATEGY 
JUSTUS VAN DER SPUY  
 

THE KRA justly prides itself on the above team of planning 
officers who diligently and ably comment on a wide range of 
planning applications, covering everything from individual 
homes to major projects such as the station yard 
development and the redevelopment of the L&G site by IV. 

The KRA’s planning team also weighs applications in the context of Kingswood’s 
Residential Area of Special Character status; the Conservation Area status of parts 
of the village; new national planning laws; the 2019 Reigate and Banstead Borough 
Council Development Management Plan (DMP) and new and evolving planning laws 
and guidance in relation to the environmental impact of construction activity. 

Residents and the KRA have become increasingly concerned by seemingly 
inconsistent planning outcomes in Kingswood with (often retrospective) planning 
approvals being secured through appeals allowed by the unelected and largely 
unaccountable Planning Inspectorate. KRA commentary on a few of the more 
extreme examples is a matter of record. 

There was a growing feeling that something had to be done to get ahead of the 
curve and influence the planning framework and outcomes for Kingswood. A KRA 
Planning Strategy Team (PST) was formed and as part of preparing the KRA’s 
detailed response to the Government’s Planning White Paper, the PST reviewed the 
mechanism of Neighbourhood Plans (NP) – highly-structured, consultative 
processes in which the local council and residents collaborate to help define the 
planning criteria for their neighbourhoods.  

Such plans, if supported by a majority vote in a residential referendum, give 
councils, and particularly the Planning Inspectorate, clearer criteria for assessing 
planning applications and appeals. We consulted with other Neighbourhood Forums 
(NF) in the South-East to learn of their experiences in devising and bringing to 
referendum their local NP. All spoke of a lengthy, intellectually challenging but 
rewarding path in which they felt more secure in the adoption of their NP. 

We tabled proposals to the KRA during 2021, the essence of which was that the KRA 
should, without obliging itself to become a NF take steps to seed the formation of a 
NF and thereby support the first tentative steps required to determine what prospects 
or opportunities such a plan might hold for Kingswood. The KRA declined to pursue 
this opportunity and that outcome will be considered in the context of the recently 
commenced KRA strategic review. 

Finally, I would like to thank Bruce Noble for his research, critical thinking and sheer 
outright effort as a member of the KRA’s Planning Strategy Team. 
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ROADS & TRANSPORT  

MIKE GIBSON  

 
RAILWAY SERVICE – This has continued to be plagued by 
reductions, largely due to Covid 19. Staff availability has been 
very poor and training of new staff has suffered. Hopefully, we 
will start to see improvements as the pandemic recedes. 

ROAD WORKS – A continuing issue, but there have been no major problems in the 
last year. I continue to monitor the available advance information and issue frequent 
emails to warn of work on the main roads. To avoid sending too many emails to 
everyone, any instances of work involving carriageway closures in residential roads 
are notified to the relevant committee member for local transmission. 

NEW VILLAGE SIGNS – These have been installed on the three main entry roads 
to the village. They have been positioned where Surrey Highways have approved 
and two had to be installed by contractors for Surrey Highways. They are not at our 
boundary, largely because of who owns the verges at the different locations. These 
signs were an initiative of Kingswood Residents’ Association and funded by Reigate 
and Banstead Borough Council (R&BBC) from the Community Infrastructure Levy 
(CIL) on developers, with our thanks. 

NEW TREES – These have been planted on Waterhouse Lane with more due soon 
- another KRA initiative funded by R&BBC from the CIL. 

ROAD SAFETY – One such initiative has resulted in a survey of speed on Outwood 
Lane following a petition by residents near the viaduct. The results found that the 
speeds were not in excess of the speed limit. However, the petitioner was unaware 
of the width restriction - designed to prevent large lorries using this stretch of road - 
and its lack of enforcement, which I think is the main problem there. As a result, this 
was not considered in the survey. I have asked for the enforcement of that limit to be 
actioned. 

PARKING IN THE VILLAGE – Always a problem and it is becoming more so now 
that life is slowly returning to normal. Enforcement has been lacking but the poor 
bay markings haven’t helped. I am hoping that some additional parking might be 
allowed once the redevelopment of the retirement village on the former L&G site is 
completed. 

SPEEDING PAST THE SHOPS – Another regular problem; this is an issue because 
of  the narrowness of Waterhouse Lane and parking on both sides. I have tabled 
some suggestions for consideration by the committee. 

Keep safe. 
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MEET YOUR LOCAL COUNCILLORS 
KINGSWOOD is in the Chipstead, Kingswood and Woodmansterne ward of 
Reigate and Banstead Borough Council (R&BBC). The ward is represented by 
three councillors: Tim Archer, Caroline Neame and Simon Parnall. Kingswood also 
has a Surrey County Councillor, Rebecca Paul, who also represents Tadworth 
(including Preston), Walton on the Hill and Burgh Heath. Contact details for 
your R&BBC councillors are: 

TIM ARCHER   CAROLINE NEAME     SIMON PARNALL  

    
cllr.Archer@reigate-banstead.gov.uk  cllr.Neame@reigate-banstead.gov.uk  cllr.Parnall@reigate-banstead.gov.uk  

07854 175053                07767 782473       01737 830888  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact details for your Surrey County Councillor are: 

REBECCA PAUL  

 

Rebecca.Paul@surreycc.gov.uk 

07733 044122 
 

SURREY COUNTY COUNCIL’S responsibilities are for: 
adult social care, children and family services, 
community recycling centres, environment, fire and 
rescue services, public health, libraries, older people, 
parking regulation, roads and pavements, schools and 
education, and trading standards. 
You can call the council directly on 03456 009009 
If you wish to report an issue go to: 
 www.surreycc.gov.uk and follow the links. 
 
 

REIGATE AND BANSTEAD BOROUGH COUNCIL’S responsibilities are for:  
council tax collection, environmental health, housing, leisure centres, parking 
enforcement, parks and cemeteries, planning and building control, refuse collection 
and recycling, and street sweeping. 
You can call the council directly on 01737 276000 or if you wish to report something, 
go to: www.reigate-banstead.gov.uk/homepage/76/report_it 

mailto:cllr.Archer@reigate-banstead.gov.uk
mailto:cllr.Neame@reigate-banstead.gov.uk
mailto:cllr.Parnall@reigate-banstead.gov.uk
mailto:Rebecca.Paul@surreycc.gov.uk
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YOUR BOROUGH COUNCILLORS 

MESSAGE FROM COUNCILLORS PARNALL, NEAME & ARCHER 

THE LAST year, as the previous year, has been dominated by the Covid-19 pandemic and 
the measures we have taken as individuals and as a community to look after each other. 
Just as we thought we were coming out of the crisis, the Omicron variant struck, and we 
were forced to be cautious again. 

Throughout the pandemic, councils have been at the heart of the government’s support 
network for businesses, and Reigate and Banstead Borough Council has supported 
businesses, shops and nurseries through grants and Business Rates Relief. 

As councillors we are tremendously proud of the heroes of our community - the national 
award-winning litter pickers who have transformed our environment for example - and we 
are also proud of our officers who have continued to provide support for hundreds of 
isolated and lonely residents. 

Over the last year, recognising local need, the council has both fully financed and 
supported housing projects across the borough. This includes 25 homes in Preston - a 
mixture of one- and two-bedroom apartments and family houses.  Of these, six went to 
‘help to buy’ and eleven for ‘shared ownership’. We are just completing building in 
Cromwell Road, Redhill, adding another 32 properties to the affordable/social housing 
rental market. We are in the process of building four unique individual properties for 
residents with special needs in Horley, and we plan to increase our emergency and 
temporary accommodation. 

Last year we reported there had been a rapid (and perhaps surprising) growth in planning 
applications – 1,417 across the borough, the highest number since 2017. This trend has 
continued into 2022. Many of these are household extensions as people adapt their 
properties to enable them to work at home. Taken alongside government relaxations, such 
as that on construction hours, there has also been a large increase in enforcement activity, 
certainly of reports requiring investigation, often because people locked down and working 
at home are more able to observe development in progress. 

As we emerge from the pandemic, we do so with a five-year plan which puts a prudent 
emphasis on sustainability and the environment. Last September, after public consultation, 
the council adopted a Supplementary Planning Document (SPD) on Climate Change and 
Sustainable Construction which gives very real and practical measures that can and 
should be applied to new construction projects. 

We have also provided funding for many local projects through the Community 
Infrastructure Levy (CIL) that we impose on development. You will be aware of the new 
trees in Waterhouse Lane and the three new village entrance signs. Special thanks are 
due to Adrienne Light who proposed and led these projects for the KRA. This year we are 
hoping to replace the bins in the village with black and gold bins which will be more in 
keeping with the area, and we’re keen to hear from any resident who has an idea for what 
we can do to further improve our shared public space. 

Finally, if you have questions on any of the above or need help on any Borough Council 
related matter, then please don’t hesitate to contact us. 
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YOUR COUNTY COUNCILLOR 
MESSAGE FROM COUNCILLOR REBECCA PAUL 

TIME HAS flown and I now find myself ten months into the role of county councillor 
for Tadworth, Walton and Kingswood.  And what a privilege it has been to represent 
you all and to learn even more about this wonderful area we all call home. 

Over recent months I have been involved in several projects in Kingswood. The 
most significant has been the drainage improvement works undertaken on Bonsor 
Drive, which involved the installation of six new gullies and the connection of two 
previously-unknown soakaways. This was a significant piece of work and initial 
feedback on the impact on drainage appears promising. You’ll also be reassured to 
hear that the pavement along Bonsor Drive is now recognised by Surrey Highways 
as needing improvement work, although there is no timeframe for this as yet. 

Other projects underway include the assessment of Waterhouse Lane and Outwood 
Lane for speeding problems, with the aim being to consider whether these roads 
would benefit from traffic calming measures. I will, of course, keep you updated on 
these discussions as they progress. 

Hopefully, you have all heard about my fairer road funding campaign which I 
launched last December. The purpose of this is to raise the issue of road funding 
allocation with the Government in Westminster. Currently the funding formula only 
considers road length and doesn’t take into account traffic volume. This results in 
busy road networks like Surrey’s not receiving sufficient funding to address wear 
and tear. I’ve currently got over 2,000 signatures on the petition, but many more are 
needed to secure the necessary parliamentary debate. 

I am also delighted to say that, from the end of November, I have been appointed to 
the Surrey County Council Cabinet with responsibility for Surrey's levelling-up 
agenda.  It's incredibly important that levelling-up includes Surrey and I intend to 
make sure our needs are communicated to Government and we are not overlooked. 
As a major contributor to UK Gross Value Added (GVA) – a measure of the 
contribution to the economy of each individual producer, industry or sector - and one 
of the few areas of the UK that generates a net fiscal surplus, it's vital that Surrey 
receives the investment needed to remain prosperous. I am very happy to share 
with you my work on the levelling-up agenda at a future meeting if that would be of 
interest.  

And finally, it’s just left for me to say thank you to the Kingswood Residents’ 
Association and the residents of Kingswood. It has been a pleasure working with 
you all on the aforementioned projects. Please don't hesitate to contact me if you 
need my help with anything. 
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MEMBERSHIP 
DAVE SAUNDERS 
BEING A member of any organisation means you are interested in what that 
organisation does and, more importantly, what it can do for you. In particular, the 
KRA works to protect our collective interests in what happens in Kingswood by 
working with the borough council and county council to monitor and – where 
appropriate - comment on planning applications and concerns in respect of roads 
and public transport. Using our comprehensive email distribution system and our 

lively website and working closely with local councillors, the police and other local organisations, we are able 
to inform members about anything from potential security issues to troublesome roadworks to interesting 
local activities, and in every way that we can, ensure that Kingswood remains a unique and special place to 
live.  

What’s more, membership costs just £5 a year and, apart from paying your subscription, you don’t have to do 
anything else to enjoy all the benefits of membership. Be assured that your contact details will be kept secure 
for KRA use only according to GDPR rules. Also, if your membership is due for renewal in the coming year, 
you will get a renewal notice from me, and I respectfully ask that you renew as soon as possible or arrange a 
£5 annual standing order - that way you don’t have to worry about future renewal dates. 

So why not fill in the form below or email us and join us today. We promise you, it’s money well-spent. 

 
You can pay your membership by £5 annual standing order or £20 for four years’ subscription. 
 
JOIN and PAY ONLINE 
GO to www.kingswoodvillage.org and click on KRA in the top toolbar then ’Becoming a KRA Member or Renewing 
your Membership’      All details are there including the many and various paying options, including using PayPal. 
 
PAY BY STANDING ORDER, BACS OR PAYPAL 

EMAIL your details (see below) to the Membership Secretary, Dave Saunders at dave.saunders@btinternet.com 
He will forward the KRA bank details so you can either set up a £5 annual standing order or transfer £20 to cover four 
years’ membership.  
 
PAY BY CHEQUE 
COMPLETE the form below and send it with a £20 cheque, made payable to KRA, to: 
Membership Secretary,  
3 Oakdene, 
Off Copleigh Drive, 
Kingswood KT20 6BN 

 
NAME............................................................................................. 
 
ADDRESS (inc. postcode) .............................................................. 
 
.......................................................................................................... 
 
.......................................................................................................... 
 
TEL................................................................................................... 
 
EMAIL.............................................................................................. 
 
SIGNATURE.................................................................................. 
 
By joining, you consent to the KRA holding your contact details, which will be used solely by the association and not passed on to 
third parties. 

 
Dave Saunders 
KRA Membership Secretary 

01737 350718 or dave.saunders@btinternet.com  

http://www.kingswoodvillage.org/
mailto:dave.saunders@btinternet.com
mailto:dave.saunders@btinternet.com

